Dear Members of the tax forum

"I urge the Forum to consider making the cost of professional career development and job search coaching services tax deductible for these reasons:

- It would encourage greater use of career development services which, in turn, would help people get the jobs for which they are best suited, thus improving the nation's productivity
- Professional career development and job search coaching already prevent many skilled but otherwise disadvantaged people from becoming unemployed and thus a drain on the public purse
- It would encourage more people to consider career development coaching as a worthwhile career and this in turn would increase the public benefit of these services
- It would remove the following anomalies:
- 1. professional career development and job search coaching makes a significant impact on an individual's earning power, in most cases greater than the services of a recognised tax adviser, costs of which are tax deductible
- 2. career development and job search coaching is currently a legitimate tax deduction if the client is applying for promotion within the current employer organisation but not if the client is applying for a promotable position with another organisation or even a different government department
- 3. it is also tax deductible if the costs can be ascribed to the family farm or small business. This is not available to those whose parents or partners are salaried
- 4. because of the ever-changing employment market, people are increasingly being asked to consider themselves to be 'self-employed', a micro business seeking new 'clients' or employers whenever the changing situation requires. Small businesses can claim business planning and marketing consultancy against tax but a 'natural person' can't claim professional advice for career planning (the equivalent of business planning) or self-marketing (job search)
 Finally, initially this would make little difference to taxation income but, as the profession grows and this move would, I am convinced, help it to do so the loss of income would be offset by better productivity, better profitability, reducing the skills shortage (I have helped highly qualified, highly experienced migrant professionals in their previous country of origin who were doing unskilled work, to get professional positions which would make use of the skills) and reducing unemployment."

Regards

Yvonne Warnick

Chair Registration Board | **Career Development Association of Australia Inc.**

1052 Dohles Rocks Rd, GRIFFIN Q 4503

Telephone: 07 3886 5769 h

Mobile: 0412 623 653

www.cdaa.org.au

